### RECEIVED FOR RECORD TOWN OF WILTON

2818 DEC 31 A 8: 30

BY: Ko

Police HQ - Town Campus Facility Building Committee



Town Hall 238 Danbury Road Wilton, Connecticut 06897 Tel: (203) 563-0100

Fax: (203) 563-0299

# POLICE HQ – TOWN CAMPUS FACILITY BUILDING COMMITTEE REGULAR MEETING 21 DECEMBER 2018

## NOTE: THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE AND APPROVAL AT A FUTURE MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE

#### **CALL TO ORDER**

Co-Chairman David Waters called the meeting of the Police HQ-Town Campus Facility Building Committee (Committee) to order at 8:00 a.m. at the Bethel Police Department. In attendance were Committee Members Co-Chairman Patti Temple, Kathy Poirier, Dave Johnson, and Jack Suchy. In addition, Police Chief John Lynch and Captain Robert Cipolla of the Wilton Police Department were in attendance. Mr. Fordsman was not available to attend the meeting.

#### **PUBLIC COMMENT**

There was no public comment.

#### TOUR OF THE BETHEL POLICE DEPARTMENT

Captain Stephen Pugner of the Bethel Police Department conducted a tour of the Bethel Police Department from approximately 8:00a.m. to 10:45 a.m. The facility tour encompassed all sections of the building and the process by which the funds were allocated for the new police building.

#### **COMMITTEE MEMBER COMMENT**

There was no member comment.

#### PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment.

#### **NEXT REGULAR MEETING DATE**

. The nest scheduled regular meeting is January 23, 2019 at 6:30pm.

#### **ADJOURNMENT**

With no further business to conduct, Mr. Johnson made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Suchy. The motion carried 5-0, at 10:45 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jack Suchy, Recording Secretary